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To: mc@otago.ac.nz
This is an Official Information Act Request to The University of Otago.
Description of Requested Records:

All records in the possession, custody or control of The University of Otago describing the isolation of a
SARS-COV-2 virus, directly from a sample taken from a diseased patient, where the patient sample
was not first combined with any other source of genetic material (i.e. monkey kidney cells aka vero cells;
lung cells from a lung cancer patient).

Please note that | am using "isolation" in the every-day sense of the word: the act of separating a thing(s)
from everything else. | am not requesting records where "isolation of SARS-COV-2" refers instead to:

 the culturing of something, or
 the performance of an amplification test (i.e. a PCR test), or
e the sequencing of something.

Please also note that my request is not limited to records that were authored by The University of Otago or
that pertain to work done by The University of Otago. My request includes any sort of record, for example
(but not limited to) any published peer-reviewed study that The University of Otago has downloaded or
printed.

If any records match the above description of requested records and are currently available to the public
elsewhere, please provide enough information about each record so that | may identify and access
each record with certainty (i.e. title, author(s), date, journal, where the public may access it).

| will accept PDFs or links to PDFs.
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| write in response to your Official Information Act request of 8 September 2020, which sought: “All
records in the possession, custody or control of The University of Otago describing the isolation of a
SARS-COV-2 virus, directly from a sample taken from a diseased patient, where the patient sample
was not first combined with any other source of genetic material (i.e. monkey kidney cells aka vero
cells; lung cells from a lung cancer patient)”.

| can confirm that the University holds no records which fall within the scope of your request, as
SARS-CoV-2 is not isolated in the way you describe. However, | attach a letter from one of our
research staff, Professor Miguel E. Quifiones-Mateu, which may be of interest to you. This explains
how SARS-CoV-2 is detected and isolated from patient-derived specimens in a laboratory
environment.

| trust this information is helpful.

Kind regards

Chris Stoddart
Registrar and Secretary to the Council
University of Otago

Registrar and Secretary to the Council
PO Box 56, Dunedin 9054, New Zealand
Tel +64 3 479 8899 » Email registrar@otago.ac.nz
otago.ac.nz






